STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY
Northwest Regional Office 3190 160th SE Bellevue, Washington 98008-5452 (425) 649-7000

STATE ENVIRONMENTAL POLICY ACT (WAC 197-11-970)
DETERMINATION OF NONSIGNIFICANCE

Description of proposal: 730 Myrtle LLC and Seattle Iron and Metals propose an interim action (IA) at the Site. The IA will be
conducted under an approved Washington Department of Ecology Toxics Cleanup Program Interim Action Work Plan (IAWP) as
required by the Model Toxics Control Act WAC 173-340 and the Agreed Order No. DE 13458 for the cleanup site. The proposed IA will
address limited areas of known soil contamination during installation of a stormwater conveyance and treatment system that is
intended to reduce transport of contaminants at the Site to the Duwamish River through the existing stormwater conveyance system.
The construction of the stormwater system will include trenching for conveyance piping and excavation for manholes and other
subsurface treatment structures in areas of elevated contaminant concentrations on the property to depths up to 16 feet below ground
surface. The stormwater system has been designed to avoid installation of significant structures in contaminated areas to the extent
possible, and therefore only isolated areas of contamination are expected to be encountered during stormwater system construction.
Contaminated soil will be excavated and disposed at an approved offisite facility and appropriate confirmation sampling conducted to
meet the requirements of the IAWP.

Proponent: Alan Sidell, President, Seattle Iron & Metals Corp. and 730 Myrtle LLC

Location of proposal, including street address, if any: Seattle Iron & Metals Corp Truck Parking, Ecology Facility ID 9809, located at
730 South Myrtle Street, Seattle, WA 98108

Lead agency: Washington Department of Ecology, Toxics Cleanup Program

The lead agency for this proposal has determined that it does not have a probable significant adverse impact on the environment. An
environmental impact statement (EIS) is not required under RCW 43.21C.030(2)(c). This decision was made after review of a completed
environmental checklist and other information on file with the lead agency. This information is available to the public on request.

O There is no comment period for this DNS.
O This DNS is issued after using the optional DN'S process in WAC 197-11-355. There is no further comment period on the DNS.

X This DNS is issued under WAC 197-11-340(2); the lead agency will not act on this proposal for 30 days from the date below.
Comments must be submitted by March 5, 2017.

Responsible official: Robert W. Warren, P.Hg., MBA
Position/title: Section Manager, Toxics Cleanup Program Phone: (425) 649-7054
Address: Washington Department of Ecology, 3190 160" Avenue SE, Bellevue, WA 98008

s —
Date: February 3, 2017 Signature ///Ké'pgm

Send comments to:

Ron Timm

Washington Department of Ecology
3190 160™ Avenue SE

Bellevue, WA 98008

(425 649-7185

Ronald. Timm@ecy.wa.gov




